Dear Mr. Fowler,

My husband, children and | have attended activities and events at Highgate Newtown Community Centre and
Playgroup for the last 35 years. | think it is an enormously important resource to the local community and | was glad
to visit the Camden offices recently to look at the proposed plans.

| am very much against the plans to build such a large number of flats on this relatively small area of land and am
also opposed to the the fact that these flats would all be sold or rented on the private market. The whole project is
highly inappropriate for such a small space wedged into the existing residential area and seems to be far too
complex and over-developed for the needs of the community. Traffic has been a major problem in the past with the
servicing and transport needs of people with mobility issues. | can imagine how much worse the whole traffic
situation would be with an increase in number of residents in the proposed new flats.

It would be far more preferable to refurbish the existing buildings and retain the valuable space in the Gospel
Mission Hall.

Yours sincerely,

Sally Donati
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